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2024 Board of Directors 

2024 Tournament Schedule 
 

Sweetheart Tournament            February 10 

Spring Kickoff & SCGA 4-Ball         March 16 &17 

Member/Guest                 May 18 & 19 

Men’s Club Championship           May 31-June 2 

President’s Cup                June 15 (start) 

Stag Day                   September 14 

Monster Day                  October 9 

Member/Member                November 16 & 17 

Christmas Tournament             December 8 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

 

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf. 
Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of golf for 

all members. Arrange games and tournaments that are fun,  
fair and inclusive. Provide financial disclosure and administer the 

Club’s assets in a professional and business like manner. 
Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course. 

 

The Men’s Golf Club Board of Directors 
Meets the First Wednesday  

of Each Month 

 

Club Historian     Travis Montgomery 951-244-5193 

      Jamesmagil tamontgomery@verizon.net.com                   

 

SCGA Rep.       Dudley Thompson 951-244-6505  

 jthompso2@aol.com  jthomso2@aol.com                           

 

Golf Pro         Pat Kemball     951-246-1782  

             patkemball@pga.com 

President        Vern Kelch      951-345-0124 
             vjkelch@aol.com 
Membership/      Mike Pinto      714-279-9280  
Rules/1st VP      aj59@socal.rr.com 
Secretary        Larry Mensch     951-514-1448  
             ljmensch@comcast.com 
Treasure /2nd VP    Chris Poland     415-740-7892  
             cpoland@cdpce.com 
Handicap        Ted Smykla      858-740-6402 
             smyklated@gmail.com 
Major Tournaments  Jesse Beecher     626-922-5005  
             jesse@wrigleybum.com 
Tournament Assistant Collin McCaffery   951-237-0768 
             mccafferycollin@yahoo.com 
Tournament Assistant Jon Keigwin      951-522-1220  
             keigwinjon@gmail.com 
Wednesday Game   Chuck Newsom    951-244-5621  
             inlandchuck@gmail.com 
Public Relations     Bob Jacobson     951-236-2995  
             barbnbob1@gmail.com 
Greens Committee/  Eric Schrader     408-966-6690  
Asst. Treasurer     snjsshrks@att.net 
Social          Joe Wood          951-565-0526 
             bigwoodranch@yahoo.com 

March is upon us and I'm hoping for dryer and warmer 
weather. Our Spring Kick Off tournament is coming up 
in a couple of weeks.  
Jesse Beecher, our Tournament Director is working 
hard to set up another great game. So sign up early 
and enjoy two days of golf with your friends and fellow 
members.  
Recently, the TWG sponsored a Divot Party. It was a 
big success and we all filled hundreds of those nasty 
holes on the course. Hugh Wagner used his fork on a 
stick and fixed 300 ball marks on all the greens. We 
all need to do more to keep our course looking great. 
So please do your part and use that sand bottle. Hope 
to see many of you guys at the tournament on the 
16th and 17th. Stay safe and sink those Putts.  

+ Canyon Lake Golf Clubs 

Help Save Lives!  + 

The four Canyon Lake golf clubs, Men’s Golf 
Club, Women’s Golf Club, 9er’s Golf Club 
and Family Golf Club have sponsored 18 
quarterly American Red Cross blood drives 
since October 2019.  During that time, blood 
donors provided 558 units of blood that im-
pacted the lives of 1,674 people.  These four 
golf clubs are truly helping save lives through 
their community outreach. 
The blood drives are held in the Magnolia 
Room at Canyon Lake Golf & Country Club 
on the second Monday of January, April, July 
and October.  For the remainder of 2024 that 
will be April 8, July 8 and October 14 from 9 
a.m. to 3 p.m. To schedule a life-saving do-
nor appointment go online to 
www.redcrossblood.org and enter the 
sponsor code CLGCC. 
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President’s  
Message  

By 

Kathy Homewood 
 

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 

2024 Board of Directors 

 
 

President           Kathy Homewood    403-3124 

Major Tourn. Chairperson Ura Furry         244-1910 

Handicap Chairperson   Ann Blay       562-400-0878 

Tues. Tourn. Chairperson Mary Burns      650-766-6765 

Recording Secretary    Barbara Spraul      244-6540 

Treasurer           Gerry Meeks       316-1511 

Membership Chairperson Sheri Rawlins    714-875-1803 

Corresponding Secretary Claudia Pinto     714-270-3160 

Rules Chairperson     Marilyn Bridges     294-7075 

2024 Tournament Schedule 
 

 

 

         

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in 
which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the 
game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through 
camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition. 

We encourage equitable competition through proper  
handicapping, utilizing USGA standards  

We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our  
members, guests and our community of Canyon Lake  

 

Women’s Golf Club Board of Directors  
Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month  

General Board Meetings 
 

Rain, rain, please depart and return on a different 
day, yet it persisted again and again.  The  
presence of atmospheric rivers disrupted our  
enjoyable Tuesday golf days, but rest assured, 
sunny days will soon return! 
 
In February, we had our first tournament of the 
year – For the Love of Golf!  The committee  
consisting of Linda Johnson, Linda Kamashian, 
Anne Norris, and KK Beecher, did an amazing job 
organizing this fun day.  We had 11 teams playing 
in the scramble.  Congratulations to all the  
winners and to all who participated!!  Thank you 
Pat Kemball, for hitting our drive on hole 12. I 
hope everyone benefited and you didn’t forget to 
use your magic putt.  Once in the clubhouse, we 
enjoyed a delicious lunch provided by Paul and 
his staff.  The committee announced that after 12 
years of organizing this tournament, they are  
going to step aside and next year we will look for 
new committee members.  
 
Our Handicap Chair, Ann Blay, reported the top 5 
most improved golfers for the month of January.  
Congratulations Breanna Noble (1

st
); KK Beecher 

(2
nd

); Barbara Lewis (3
rd

); Sheri Rawlins (4
th
) and 

Gerry Meeks (5
th
).  Breanna, our junior member, 

ended with a H.I. of +2.5.  Great job to all of you. 
 
Upcoming events:  Our Club Championship is a 3
-day competition scheduled for March 12

th
, 14

th
, 

and 19
th
.  You can sign-up in the Pro Shop.  So, 

my dear lady golfers, come out and unleash your 
inner champion.  After the final day of  
competition, let’s celebrate all of you with awards, 
good food, and a celebratory toast! 
 
Warmest Wishes,  
 
Kathy 

Beat the Pro         January 23 
Valentine          February 13 
Club Championship    March 12, 14, 19 
SB&R             March 28 
Senior Tournament    April 16, 23 
Member/Guest       May 17 
President’s Cup      June 11, 18 
Member/Member     Sept  17, 19, 24 
Thanksgiving   
Couples Eclectic      November 12, 15 
Christmas Tourn.     December 10 





2-28-24 
TWO BEST BALLS-COMPUTER PICKS 
A Flight  
Pos. Foursome       Total Net 
1 Smykla  +  Wines   
+  Scudieri  +  Conley    124 
2 Ousterhout  +  Miller   
+  Vandruff  +  Mensch   128 
3 Sanders  +  Garlichs   
+  Carlson  +  Kelley     131 
4 Derse  +  Gray   
+  Loomer  +  Montgomery 132 
   
B Flight  
Pos. Foursome        Total Net 
1 Stanovich  +  Lackey   
+  Schutz  +  Musser      125 
2 Wallace  +  Kamashian   
+  Washle  +  Stinson     130 
3 Hirsch + Nickel  
+ Espinosa + Russelle     132 
4 Watson + Kim  
+ Kielty + Raworth       133 
 
A FLIGHT SKINS 
Player       Skins  Details 
William Sullivan    1   HOLE 13 
David Derse      1   HOLE 10 
Todd Wines      1   HOLE 12 
Thomas Scudieri   1   HOLE 14 
Gene Piccolo     1   HOLE 3 
Ted Smykla      1   HOLE 18 
 
B FLIGHT SKINS 
Player       Skins  Details 
Bobby Lackey     3   HOLE 2, 10, 11 
Dave Carlson     1   HOLE 15 
Roger Kielty      1   HOLE 12 
Robert Stanovich   1   HOLE 4 
Gil Kim         1   HOLE 3 
David Kelley      1   HOLE 18 
Shannon Vandruff  1   HOLE 7 
 
C FLIGHT SKINS 
Player       Skins  Details 
Bob Tice        3   HOLE 6, 7, 9 
Fred Espinosa     1   HOLE 16 
Dave Nickel      1   HOLE 18 
Carlos Ramirez    1   HOLE 4 
James Musser    1   HOLE 13 
Chris Poland      1   HOLE 17 
 
CLOSEST TO THE PIN 
Player       Details 
Larry Ryan      19'-1" 
James Musser   12'-2" 
William Sullivan   3'-11" 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2-14-24 
PARTNERS BEST BALL 
A Flight  
Pos. Team      Total Net 
1 Mascio  +  Keigwin  80 
2 McCain  +  Dulwick  83 
3 Wyrick  +  Sullivan  85 
4 Furlong  +  Wallace 85  
   
B Flight  
Pos. Team      Total Net 
1 Flores  +  Bader    80 
2 Wines  +  Raworth  84 
3 Watson  +  Scudieri 84 
4 Hackett  +  Miller   86 
   
C Flight 
Pos. Team      Total Net 
1 Kelley  +  Hirsch   78 
2 Ramirez  +  Mensch 82 
3 Moore  +  Mcleod   82 
4 Loomer  +  Stinson  86 
   
D Flight 
Pos. Team      Total Net 
1 Jacobson  +  Coughlin 83 
2 DAmato  +  Schutz   84 
3 Musser  +  Espinosa  84 
4 Nickel  +  Washle    87 
 
A FLIGHT SKINS 
Player     Skins  Details 
Kurt Mascio    2   HOLE 3, 6 
Bill Conlin     1   HOLE 18 
Bobby Ousterhout1   HOLE 12 
Carl Garlichs   1   HOLE 14 
Billy Furlong    1   HOLE 5 
Corky Wyrick   1   HOLE 16 
 
B FLIGHT SKINS 
Player     Skins  Details 
Guy Loomer    2   HOLE 5, 7 
Tom Fuhrman   1   HOLE 8 
Bobby Gunter   1   HOLE 15 
Frederick Finger 1   HOLE 17 
David Kelley    1   HOLE 11 
Robert Gray    1   HOLE 3 
Thomas Scudieri 1   HOLE 4 
Don Raworth   1   HOLE 2 
Jason Bader    1   HOLE 16 
 
C FLIGHT SKINS 
Player     Skins  Details 
Dave Nickel    1   HOLE 17 
Walt Popper    1   HOLE 12 
Bob Stinson    1   HOLE 2 
Randy Schutz   1   HOLE 3 
Roger Kielty    1   HOLE 1  
Tom DAmato   1   HOLE 18 
Mark Mcleod    1   HOLE 5 
 
 
 
 

2-21-24 
INDIVIDUAL LOW NET 
A Flight  
Pos. Player   Total Net 
1 Carl Garlichs   68 
2 Jon Keigwin    69 
3 Bruce Wallace   69 
4 William Sullivan  70 
5 Steve McCain   70   
   
B Flight  
Pos. Player   Total Net 
1 John Giambra   67 
2 Jon Evans     67 
3 David Kelley    69 
4 Randy Moore   72 
5 Thomas Scudieri 74  
   
C Flight  
Pos. Player   Total Net 
1 Bob Tice      73 
2 Tom Hirsch    74 
3 Chuck Hawley   75 
4 Robert Pickard  76 
5 Ross Hanover   77 
 
A FLIGHT SKINS 
Player    Skins Details 
Robert Funk   1  HOLE 18 
Kurt Mascio   1  HOLE 1  
Corky Wyrick  1  HOLE 7 
Carl Garlichs  1  HOLE 2 
Jon Keigwin   1  HOLE 12 
John Reed    1  HOLE 5 
 
B FLIGHT SKINS 
Player     Skins Details 
John Giambra   2  HOLE 11, 13 
Thomas Scudieri 1  HOLE 16 
Bruce Yarbrough 1  HOLE 9 
David Kelley    1  HOLE 5 
Jon Evans     1  HOLE 12 
Robert Gray    1  HOLE 4 
 
C FLIGHT SKINS 
Player      Skins Details 
Bob Tice      4   HOLE 4, 8,  
              10, 11 
Tom Hirsch    2   HOLE 2, 12 
Robert Stanovich 2   HOLE 3, 7 
Travis Montgomery 1  HOLE 6 
Roger Kielty    1   HOLE 5 
Robert Pickard  1   HOLE 18 
 
CLOSEST TO THE PIN 
Player Details 
Guy Loomer 4'7" 
Larry Ryan 6'10" 
 
 
 



Welcome 
John Mitchell 
GHIN 1856210 
rjmid@yahoo.com 
Birthday 8/22 
 

On Feb 15 - Bobby 
Lackey made a hole in 

one on #15  - 8 iron 
from the blue tees to a 
Blue flag that was 
back right.  It is  

Bobby's 1st ever hole 
in one 

mailto:rjmid@yahoo.com


 



We’ve probably all done it – driven our golf cart up to a green or tee, pulled to the side of the path 
and parked with a couple of tires on the grass. It’s a natural impulse. When you stop driving almost 
any other vehicle you pull over for safety and try to keep the roadway clear. On the golf course, you 
want other golfers or maintenance vehicles to get by. Unfortunately, our tendency to pull over onto 
the grass creates bad lies and a bunch of repair work for the maintenance team. It’s counterintuitive, 
but we should actually park with all four tires on the path, even if it seems like we’re blocking the 
way. Otherwise, some familiar problems are sure to develop. 
In areas where a lot of carts park, it doesn’t take many people pulling over onto the grass to cause 
damage. What starts as a small bare spot will keep growing with more traffic. The bigger the bare 
patch gets, the more it looks like a great place to park and the worse it becomes. The soil gets  
compacted and settles, and the area may hold water after rain or irrigation – creating a puddle for 
carts to splash through as they pull over. The maintenance team can fix these damaged areas, but 
that takes up a lot of time they don’t have to spare. 
Bare spots along paths are more than just a problem for the maintenance team, they also create 
bad lies that can make a mess of your scorecard. It’s no fun trying to hit a delicate chip onto the 
green from a bare dirt lie near a cart path. The Rules of Golf only allow for relief from these areas if 
they’re marked or otherwise defined as ground under repair, or the  
path directly interferes with your stance or swing. That means there’s a decent chance you’re  
playing from the dirt if you’re unlucky enough to end up there. 
Parking with all four tires on the path, especially near tees and greens, is the only way to prevent 
this issue. Fight the urge to pull onto the grass! Chances are, nobody will need to go around you 
while you’re parked on the path. If someone does, it’s better that they pass once on the grass  
instead of you parking there every single time. Adding curbs or widening paths can help prevent 
damage, but those adjustments cost money and they don’t always solve the parking problem. 
Changing our behavior is definitely the best fix. 

Please Park on the Path 
February 02, 2024 
George Waters, senior manager, Green Section Education 

Fight the urge to pull off the path when parking near tees and greens. 
The maintenance team and your fellow golfers will thank you for it. 



In Memoriam ~ Gene Brown   
July 29, 1926 – February 20, 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Gene Brown, 97 years old, was an original member of the Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club, founded in 
October 1971.  He was also the seventh President of the Men’s Golf Club, serving as president in 
1977.  Gene and his wife Clara bought their lot in Canyon Lake in 1969, one year after the Corona 
Land Company saw the potential for development in Canyon Lake and started selling lots in 1968. 
Gene and Clara lived in Long Beach, CA most of his business career where he owned a material 
damage appraisal company.  They built their home on Sea Horse Circle during the ‘70’s and Gene 
would often strap his golf bag to his motorcycle and head to Canyon Lake for a round or two of golf.  
They moved to Canyon Lake full time in the 1980’s.  
Gene was honored by the Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club with a “Lifetime Membership" in March 
2021 at the Spring Kick-off Golf Tournament during the opening ceremony of the 50

th
 Anniversary of 

the Men’s Golf Club.  Gene and fellow Lifetime Member, Jim Lippen hit “opening tee shots” to  
kick-off the year long celebration of the Club’s 50

th
 Anniversary. 

Gene liked to share his early memories of Canyon Lake Country Club and its development through 
the years. He shared that “the golf course was always planned to be an 18-hole course, but first 
opened as a nine-hole course with the back nine as we know it today”.  The original first hole was 
#12 as we know it today and the 18

th
 hole was today’s #11. (You figure out the rest of the hole  

rotations).  When the course grew into an 18-hole layout, there was a pond on #6 where the bunker 
on the right is, and on hole #16 there was a pond at the bottom of the hill where today’s two bunkers 
are located.  He also recalled that during the 9-hole days, the members would collect rocks from the 
fairways and rough and deposit them in two piles on then hole #16 creating what we now call “Dolly”. 
As a Past President, Gene remained a member of the Canyon Lake Association of Past Presidents 
(CLAPPS) until his passing.  Clara passed away several years ago.  Gene will be long be  
remembered for his contributions to the development of the golf course and will be truly missed by 
those who had the opportunity to know him throughout the years.  Rest in Peace good and faithful 
friend! 



MARCH 2024 

  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 

 

23 

24 25 
 

26 27 28 29 30 

31       

Michael Ritacca 
Ted Russelle 

Randy Moore 

Notes: 
  
CLWGC & 
CLMGC 8:00am 

Shotgun 9:00am 
9er’s 

MC BOARD  
MEETING 

Chris Hoffman 

Billy Furlong 

Fred Espinosa 
Patrick Maslach 

Robert Scott Ralph Brack 

Brian Boothby 

Travis Montgomery 
Dave Nickel 

Shane Barber 

Brett Hixson 

Jason Jernigan 

David Kelley 

Shannon VanDruff 

Robb Smith 
Partners 2 Step 

Partners Game  
6-6-6 

2 Best Balls 

Computer Picks 
Ind. Tin Whistle 






